# **E**%onMobil



#### 17 June 2021

Dear Community Member

We are pleased to advise you that we are close to completing our £140m plant upgrade and are making preparations to safely re-start production.

We currently estimate that this will take place through next week (we will provide ongoing real time updates), although this may be subject to change for operational reasons.

## **Required Flaring**

We have taken action to minimise any required flaring, and the majority is planned to be contained within the capacity of the ground flares.

We will need to undertake limited elevated flaring during the last stage of the process (again, we will provide updates as we get closer) but you may also see some intermittent use. We anticipate the flare will be small, and our new noise and vibration reducing flare tip will be operational.

Our detailed re-start plan, was provided to SEPA in March.

## **Re-start Process**

The safe plant re-start will see key machinery brought online in a staged sequence.

At each stage, we will test equipment and systems to ensure the most reliable re-start possible. Should we identify any issues, we will take the time required to resolve them, which may include rolling back the re-start sequence.

If we do so, we will make every effort to remain within the capacity of the ground flares.

#### **Community Communications**

This communication forms part of a comprehensive programme to reach our local communities, which will see us use social media, door drops, media adverts and video to help build awareness of the re-start process, and required flaring.

We will share further detail on timings with you shortly, but should you have any questions please let us know.

#### Regards

### Martin Burrell, Plant Manager

Email: fep@exxonmobil.com Web: exxonmobil.co.uk Twitter: exxonmobil\_fep Tel. 01383 737 000

**E**XonMobil